
File No.15-1252-S1 

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to long-term solutions for reducing fire and 
emergency medical service call response times in the Sylmar area. 

Recommendations for Council action, as initiated by Motion (Fuentes - Englander): 

1. INSTRUCT the Los Angeles Fire Department to report on long-term solutions for reducing 
response times in the Sylmar area, including the feasibility of building a new fire station in 
the area, expanding Fire Station 91, or other ways to increase the resources available to 
respond to fire and emergency medical service calls in the area. 

2. REQUEST the City Administrative Officer (CAO) to work with the Mayor to consider 
including in the 2016-17 budget the following: 

a. Restoration of closed engine at Fire Station 73 Reseda 

b. Restoration of closed engine at Fire Station 74 Tujunga 

c. Restoration of closed engine at Fire Station 75 Mission Hills 

d. A plan and budget for the construction and renovation of Fire Station 91 

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the CAO nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a 
financial analysis of this report. 

Community Impact Statement: Yes 

For Proposal: Sylmar Neighborhood Council 

SUMMARY 

At the meeting held on February 2, 2016, your Public Safety Committee considered a Motion 
(Fuentes - Englander) relative to long-term solutions for reducing fire and emergency medical 
service call response times in the Sylmar area. An opportunity for public comment was held. After 
a brief discussion, the Committee moved to approve the recommendations contained in the 
Motion as modified, as detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its 
consideration. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

PUBLIC SAFETYCOMMITTEE 



MEMBER VOTE 
ENGLANDER: YES 

BUSCAINO: YES 

BONIN: YES 

O'FARRELL: YES 

MARTINEZ: ABSENT 
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